



Palo Alto Soccer Club  
Board Meeting – December 15th, 2020  
7:30-8:22 pm

**I. Call to Order and Welcome**

1. Meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm.
2. Present: Ed Camarena, Natasha Parrett, Jonathan Chow, Jodie Craig, Rodrigo Baptista, Solly Malchin, Jim Smith, Veronica Saleh, Neal Aronson, Savio Carrijo

**II. Minutes and Matters Arising**

Neal motioned to approve, Solly seconded, all in favor.

**III. Scholarships Updates and Requests**

Veronica provided an update.

- No donations were made from the recent request.
- There is a U15 and a U17 player that had requested from the previous month. No additional scholarship requests in the last month.

**IV. MLS Next**

No updates.

**V. TD Director**

Not hosting tryouts until sometime after the winter break due to Covid.

Savio provided a written update.

**PUBLIC HEALTH ORDER**; working closely with Jodie, Natash and Rodrigo to assure that PASC is following all state and local requirements. In addition,

making sure our coaches are aware of any update or changes. Below are the main topics presented, discussed and reviewed with our staff on the weekly basis.

- Travel Policy & Competition.
- If you are notified of COVID-19 exposure of a player or family member within your team - please let me know asap.
- Make sure players are getting their daily questionnaire done.
- Daily Questionnaire for Staff and Players Tryouts. (canceled)
- New Cohort

**PLAYERS EVALUATIONS:** Completed on 12/13/2020.

**COACHES EVALUATIONS:** Completed on 12/13/2020.

**REVISED 2020/21 CALENDAR:** the main purpose behind this adjustment is to minimize potential exposure to coaches, players and families. It will allow families to if they need quarantine.

- We are moving our end of the 2020 season to December 13th. Teams will practice Monday and Tuesday!
- Tier A teams will now return on January 11th, 2021
- Tier B teams will return on January 25th, 2021

**TEAM ROSTER:** I will be reviewing all team rosters and if needed adjustments will be made.

## VI. Exec Director Summary

Rodrigo provided an update.

Working on surveys.

GAL will provide an option for the NW conference to compete in Texas in Spring.

Newsletter going out next week. It will be multilingual.

Rodrigo provided the following written update.

### Registration

- Player registration (882)
- Staff registration on going process

- Failed Payments (9 MLS + 1 GA + 12 Club)

### **Survey**

- Club
- Coaches

### **Hudl Renewal**

- Total this year **\$9,570**
  - Can either pay all on 2/1 or can pay half on 2/1 and half on 3/1 (\$4,785)
- Subscription **start date Feb 1<sup>st</sup> 2021**
  - This gives you guys another 2 months for free

### **Girls Academy Updates**

- Winter California event officially cancelled
- Optional Feb event in Texas

### **Surf Cup Updates:**

- Cancelled
- Teams to be refunded

### **Field Development**

- Greer and Baylands
- Waiting to hear from City

### **Futsal Development**

- Cubberley Parking

### **End of the Year Newsletter**

- Going out next week

## **VII. Refund Request**

03 player. Major injury. Jonathan motioned to to suspend final March payment. Jim seconded. Unanimous in favor.

## **VII. COVID Specific Updates**

Will review and follow new updated state guidelines.

Jim proposed competitions such as Soccer Tennis...

**V. Fields**

Will follow up next year when the city may be more receptive.

**Meeting adjourned at 8:22 pm.**